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GATHERING SCHEDULE   

Board Meeting      6:00 P.M. 

Fellowship             6:30 P.M. 

Worship                 7:30 P.M.                                                           

Three Rivers FUMC – July 
16 

Beeville Presbyterian – 
August 20 

 

 

 

The wind blows where it wishes, 
and you hear its sound, but you do 
not know where it comes from or 
where it goes.  So it is with 
everyone who is born of the Spirit.  
John 3:8 	
  

Don Taylor 
Community 
Spiritual 
Director 

Called to God’s ministry 
through Your Church 

We went on our Walk to 
Emmaus so we could become 
better leaders in our church.  
How are we doing on that 
front of ministry?                                                                                                                               
We work on a team in order 
that we can aide others in 
their spiritual journey of 
becoming better leaders in 
their church, not because we 
are SO GOOD and SO 
PROUD!   Is everything we 
do as a part of the Windmill 
Emmaus community a piece 
of making leaders in church 
serve HIS Church?                     

 We participate in reunion 
groups and come to 
Gatherings, Candlelight, 
and Closings because we 
have been served by others 
and want to support pilgrims, 
baby chicks, and our friends 
In Emmaus.  Are you still on 
fire to be at those places 
where we build community?      

                                                    
See DON page 2 

	
  

Frank 
Schulenburg 

Community 
Lay Director 

 
Hello Windmill Community! 
 
As I prepare this article on the 
eve of Father’s Day it brings 
to mind the role fathers have 
in the household. We as 
fathers need to build a strong 
foundation for our family for 
all the trying times that will 
come to us and our families. 
To do this we must train 
ourselves to be Godly. 
 
Some of the ways to train for 
being Godly is: make going to 
Church with your family fun 
not a chore or challenge, 
associating with Godly 
people, 1 Corinthians 15:33 – 
Do not be misled: “Bad 
company corrupts good 
character”. Besides your local 
Church, going to 4th day 
reunion group meetings and 
monthly gatherings is another 
good way to be with Godly 
Brothers and Sisters.  
	
  
 

De Colores!  

Frank Schulenburg 

 

 

 
 
  

  
 



	
  
	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

DON continued from page 1     

We participate in reunion groups and come to Gatherings, Candlelight, and Closings because we 
have been served by others and want to support pilgrims, baby chicks, and our friends In Emmaus.  Are 
you still on fire to be at those places where we build community?      

Emmaus is just one part of Spiritual Formation for Christians and yet it is an important part because it 
is a part of your repertoire.  “Three thousand years ago a covenant was made with God’s people and the 
declaration made that we are all a priesthood of God’s people.  1500 years later a revelation was given to 
Peter that ALL of Christ’s followers received a blessing and was commissioned for ministry that God 
extended to all of Israel.  On your shoulders today “a mantle has been placed” to serve your Lord.  You 
may remember that as a part of the Sanctifying Grace talk we are reminded that we are “made holy” and 
respond to ministry around you.                                                                                                                
Daily we are asked to serve our Lord, His CHURCH through our church and community.  There are so 
many ministries that go beyond our church but help our church minister in the name of Christ.  Our tithe of 
service to God should include your church and the community through Relay for Life, the Vineyard, 
Habitat for Humanity, Service clubs, youth sports programs, and even being just a fan and supporting what 
others do.  Christ began a new work in you at your baptism, he restored it on your walk, and now he calls 
each of us to “to grow in Christ” and to grow Christians in the entire world. 

                                                                                                                      

De Colores 

Don Taylor 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

If you will give a  
Fourth Day Talk  
at a gathering,  

 Contact: Todd Fuller 
todd_fuller@yahoo.com 

832-443-7447 
 

 

Danny Dobson                         
Beeville, Texas                                        

June 4th Day Speaker 

 

 

Prayer List 

Gary Morgan 

Dickie Person 

Family of Brooke Hester 

Family of Marvin Kinnamon 

 

 



	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

 
Waylon Ford 
Lay Director 

April 
2016 

 
 

 

De Colores everyone!  

Got some team apps coming in and am looking forward to more! I am so 
blessed to have my leadership team selected. Jeff Muehl will be serving 
as the Spiritual leader, Craig Billman has agreed to lead the outside 
team, and Gilbert Gonzales will be our silent board rep!! Everything is 
lining up great and I believe according to God's plan!! Get your apps to 
me and get ready for the blessings to pour in!! 

Waylon Ford 

361-319-4818 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Glenda 
Harbaugh 

Lay Director  
Walk  #1809 
October 1-4     

2015 

 

Walk #1809 will be here before we know it! This is the time for us to get pilgrim 
applications in. Please remember that I need two copies of the pilgrim's 
application. Also, I cannot turn in the applications to San Antonio without the 
$210 fee.                                                                                                              
We had our second team meeting on June 6 at the Good Shepard Lutheran 
Church in Kenedy. God's team had a great breakfast and was ready to worship 
him. After worship, we had our first of three leadership training sessions. Then, 
it was time to hear two great talks given by Renee G. and Kathryn M. After a 
super lunch, we heard two more awesome talks given by Kate J. and Lynn H. 
Our next team meeting will be Aug. 8 at U.M.C. Karnes City, Kenedy. Please be in 
prayer for our next four speakers: Susie C., Rev. Glenna K., Cassie G., and Debbie 
B. God has put together one incredible team! And we will serve him with JOY! 

De Colores,                                                                                                      
Glenda Harbaugh                                                                                                 
2402 Bay Wind Dr                                                                                           
Corpus Christi, TX. 78414                       

 

 

 

 

HELP!!!                                                                                                                                                     
If you have computer skills and would like to serve Windmill Emmaus FDG by taking over the 

monthly publishing of the BREEZE, contact Debbie Rackley at dlsrackley@yahoo.com or  361-290-
1861, and she will be glad to explain what is involved in this area of service. 



	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

	
  

WINDMILL EMMAUS COMMUNITY  
BOARD MEMBERS  
  
Frank Shulenburg        (Community Lay Director)  
Todd Fuller                  (Assistant Community Lay Director) 
Pennie Parker               (Secretary) 
Danny Dobson             (Treasurer) 
Debbie Rackley            (Community Board Rep)             
Don Taylor                   (Community Spiritual Director)                                                
Jeff Muehl                    (Assistant Spiritual Director) 
Beth Tatum                  (Assistant Spiritual Director) 
Joe Weigang 
Jon Richardson 
Mark Garcia 
Marla Scott 
Terry Billman 
Gilbert Guajardo 
Gilbert Gonzales 
Waylon Ford 

  
  
                
  
            

FIRST UNITED 
METHODIST CHURCH  

106 E. CLEVELAND ST.     
BEEVILLE, TEXAS 

78102 

If you would like to receive a paper copy of the Breeze send your subscription fee ($12/yr) to Danny Dobson 
(Windmill Emmaus Treasurer), P. O. Box 26,  Beeville, TX 78102.  If you already have a subscription, Danny will 
notify you when you need to renew.  To receive the Breeze via email send your email address to 
windmillprayers@gmail.com and Pennie will send the Breeze to your email address. 

Windmill Emmaus Financial Report 

General Operating Fund                $5218.00 

Scholarship Fund     $6578.51 

Designated Funds 

Songbooks      $391.00  

 If you are unable to attend monthly gatherings, but 
would like to contribute to the financial needs of 
your Windmill Emmaus Fourth Day Group, 
donations can be sent to Danny Dobson (treasurer),   
P. O. Box 26, Beeville, Texas 78102.  


